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FROM THE DESK OF THE PRESIDENT

OF THE HONORABLE JOSEPH B. CAMPBELL INN OF COURT

Commissioner Diane I. Anderson

The first 2012-2013 meeting of the Honorable Joseph B. Campbell Inn of Court will be on Wednesday, October 10, 2012, at the Arrowhead Country Club in San Bernardino.  A buffet style dinner will be served at approximately 5:30 p.m. with Introductions and Program Presentation beginning at approximately 6:00 p.m.


  The Honorable Joseph B. Campbell Inn of Court is a local chapter of the American Inns of Court.  An American Inn of Court is an association of judges, lawyers and law students.  The Mission of the American Inns of Court is to promote legal excellence, civility, professionalism and ethics.  The American Inns of Court Foundation was formally organized in 1985 under the guidance of United States Supreme Court Chief Justice Warren Burger.  The Honorable Joseph B. Campbell Inn of Court is the oldest Inn in the Inland Empire having been chartered in 1992.  The Inn is named after distinguished former Presiding Justice Joseph B. Campbell of the Fourth District Court of Appeal, Division Two.


The American Inns of Court adopted the traditional English model of legal apprenticeship whereby the membership is divided into pupilage teams and each pupillage team conducts one program for the Inn each year.  MCLE credit is available at each program.  The program theme for the Honorable Joseph B. Campbell Inn of Court this year is DOING THE MOST WITH THE LITTLE WE HAVE.  
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The program topic for the October 10, 2012, meeting is LAWYER BULLYING AND STONEWALLING: COMBATTING OVERLY-AGGRESSIVE TACTICS AND REDUCING DELAYS.  This program will focus on how the use of aggressive tactics and the “big stall” may lead to wasting valuable and limited resources versus the ethical obligation of zealously representing a client. This presentation will be chaired by the Honorable Raymond L. Haight, III.


The program topic for the November 14, 2012, meeting is ECONOMICS AND THE CHANGING ROLE OF JUDGES AND JUSTICE.  This program will address the consequences and repercussions of the Court’s budgetary cut backs.  This presentation will be chaired by the Honorable Christopher B. Marshall.  The November meeting is also the annual “Bring an Associate” meeting where members are encouraged to bring an associate to the meeting who may be interested in joining the Inn.  The Associates attend the meeting as a guest of the Inn.


The December 12, 2012 meeting is the annual field trip.  This year the Inn will be taking a tour of the San Bernardino County Sheriff’s Department’s updated Crime Lab.  


The program topic for the January 9, 2013, meeting is LOST IN TRANSLATION:  EFFECTIVE USE OF INTERPRETERS IN THE COURTS.  Court Certified Interpreters will be joining in this presentation and will also offer tips on how to most effectively use their services.


The February, 2013, meeting is the annual Joint Inns of Court Dinner Meeting with the Honorable Leo A. Deegan Inn of Court from Riverside and the Honorable Slaughter/Roemer Inn of Court from Indian Wells.  This year the Joint Dinner Meeting is being hosted by the Honorable Slaughter/Roemer Inn of Court.


The program topic for the March 13, 2013, meeting is KEEP IT MOVING:  AVOIDING OBJECTIONS IN TRIAL.  During this presentation members will watch brief cuts from movies such as “My Cousin Vinny,” and make objections to questions and evidence.  A panel of Masters (Judicial Officers and Attorneys who have practiced for 10 years or more) will rule on the objections.


The program topic for the April 10, 2013, meeting is HOW BASIC TECHNOLOGY TOOLS CAN SAVE TIME AND IMPROVE PRODUCTIVITY.  The guest speaker for this presentation will be Scott J. Grossberg, Esq., known for his “Ipad for the Lawyer” articles and lectures.


The program topic for the May 8, 2013, meeting is THE PUBLIC PERCEPTION OF LAWYERS (SHAKESPEARE TO NOW).  The focus of this presentation is how to maintain and/or engender a positive view of the legal profession in a time of crowded courts, court closures, reduced funding of legal aid services, etc.


The June 12, 2013, meeting is the annual End of Year Banquet.  Historically, the Presiding Judge of the San Bernardino County Superior Court and the Presiding Justice of the Fourth District Court of Appeal, Division Two are guest speakers for the evening with each of them presenting on their respective State of the Courts.
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In addition to these scheduled events, the Honorable Joseph B. Campbell Inn of Court is implementing an outreach pupillage team this year.  The outreach pupillage team will be comprised of volunteer members who donate an hour of time to pro bono service and then report briefly to the membership about their experience.  Participation in the outreach pupillage team will be considered the same as though a member participated in a program presentation.


For membership information in the Honorable Joseph B. Campbell Inn of Court, please contact Membership Chair Kathleen J. Patterson at kpatterson@homan-stone.com

If you are planning on joining the Honorable Joseph B. Campbell Inn of Court and you are interested in participating in a particular program presentation please contact Program Chair Donna Connally at donna@noquitdefense.com.


If you are planning on joining the Honorable Joseph B. Campbell Inn of Court and you are interested in participating in the outreach pupillage team please contact Commissioner Diane I. Anderson at danderson@sb-court.org; Jack Osborn at josborn@brownwhitelaw.com; Greg Brittain at gb@sbrittainlaw.com or Kathleen J. Patterson at kpatterson@homan-stone.com.


I look forward to seeing returning members at the meeting in October and I hope to see some new faces as well.  


